CARROLL COUNTY ELECTRICAL BOARD
October 24, 2018

PRESENT: CHAIRMAN - P. NOYES
BOARD MEMBERS - D. SULLIVAN, D. COPPERSMITH, D. BROSENNE
B. LEPPERT
EXOFFICIO - S. BASSLER, M. ZEPP & B. WETZEL

Notice of this meeting was provided to the public by mailing notice to members of the
Carroll County Electrical Board and posting notice electronically on the County’s website.

CALL TO ORDER:

Meeting was called to order at 9:35 a.m. by Chairman Paul Noyes at Carroll County Office
Building, Permits Conference Room.

The minutes of August 15, 2018 were emailed to each board member. Mr. Noyes asked the
board if everyone had read the minutes and had any changes. Mr. Brosenne made a
motion to approve the minutes as written. Mr. Sullivan seconded the motion and was
unanimously carried by the Board.

OLD BUSINESS;

Mr. Bassler mentioned homeowners submitting electrical applications should be limited in
what they are allowed to perform. Mr. Bassler suggested limiting the homeowner
applications to 30 amp 240 volt maximum, electrical work within the dwelling and a
maximum circuit size and eliminating exterior electrical work (pools, sheds and detached
garages). Mr. Sullivan made a motion to limit homeowner electrical applications. Mr.
Coppersmith seconded the motion and was unanimously carried by the Board.

NEW BUSINESS:

Mr. Sullivan mentioned that the Electrical Board Chairman position should be held by a
master electrician. Mr. Bassler suggested tabling the decision until the next meeting as old
business.



EXAM:

The meeting was reconvened at 1:30. Two applicants passed the exam. Mr. Samuel Mosley
passed the Master exam with a score of 77%. Mr. Luis Gosaguio passed the Limited exam
with a score of 74%. The required passing grade is 70%. Three applicants did not pass
the test:

Julio Trujillo scored 60%
Welthie Stultz scored 67%
Bradley Faddis scored 50%

The next meeting will be held on February 20, 2019 to review questions for the next Master
Generals Exam #94. Mr. Brosenne made a motion for the meeting to adjourn. Mr.
Sullivan seconded the motion and was unanimously carried by the Board.

Submitted by:

renda Wetzel Paul Noyes, Chairm
Permits and Inspections Carroll County Electrical Board




